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Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)

From: Hickle, Jeff <Jeff.Hickle@jacobs.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 20, 2023 2:06 PM
To: Kristen Graham (adpce.ad)
Cc: SSOADEQ; Guy, Jan; Weeks, Greg; Vinson, Thom; Nyander, Tim; Granderson, Corey; 

Patton, Travis; Thomas Harrington (adpce.ad); Miller, Mayo; jwatkins@fayetteville-ar.gov; 
Lancaster, Carrie; Alleman, Joshua

Subject: SSO Notification (July 14) - Lift-station No.19, Paul R Noland WWTF [AFIN 72-00781, 
AR0020010] 

Attachments: 23_07-14_SSO_LS19_Report-Confirmation.pdf

 
 
Good afternoon Ms Graham, 
 
I wanted to send notification that early this morning (Thursday, July 20th) Maintenance staff received a call-in 
notification that SSO evidence was found at a manhole located near the Mally Wagnon Lift-station (No.19) 
connected to the Paul R Noland WWTF (AFIN 72-00781, AR0020010) 
After verifying a dislodged manhole cover (at SSM-11336), and the presence of nearby debris, we believe a 
SSO did occur from this location starting late Friday night (July 14th) and ending early Saturday morning (July 
15th). 
We were aware that area storms and lighting (Friday night, July 14th) caused a brief loss of COMM-controls 
which left lift-station pumps offline for a brief interval.  The On-call technician had liftt-station controls back 
online by 12:45 AM Saturday morning, with all station pumps fully operational.    
The following morning, after the storm and during daylight hours, Maintenance staff inspected the area for 
signs of SSOs without finding evidence that any overflows occurred, although the SSM-11336 location was not 
noticed.     
Again, based on this morning’s observations we believe a SSO occurred sometime between 11:00 PM (7/14) 
and 12:45 AM (7/15) with an estimated 100,000 gallons overflowing into an unnamed tributary to the West 
Fork White River. 
Lift-station No.19 continues to be fully operational, manhole SSM-11336 has been re-secured, debris removed, 
and lime applied to SSO impacted areas. 
 
No adverse environmental impacts have been observed, and none are expected.  
 
Thank you, an online report has been submitted and a copy attached for reference. 
 

CONFIRMATION NUMBER 
15b2e197-3b1f-42b3-b1fd-56cbf43f7de0 
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
 
Jeff Hickle, E.I. | Jacobs | Environmental Specialist 
O:479.443.3292 | M:479.445.5676 | jeff.hickle@jacobs.com 
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NOTICE - This communication may contain confidential and privileged information that is for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any 
viewing, copying or distribution of, or reliance on this message by unintended recipients is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
message in error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer. 


